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INTRODUCTION 

The present document provides a list of Frequently Asked Questions (FAQ) related to 

FABulous Service Maturity Level 1 of Open Call 2. The list of questions is preliminary and 

the document will be continuously updated in the course of the process. More information 

on FABulous Service Maturity Level 1 of Call 2 can be found in the Guide for Participants 

as well as in the FABulous Kick Off meeting PowerPoint presentation available for all 

participants in Service Maturity Level 1 at: http://fabulous-fi.eu/guide-for-participants/. 

 

QUESTIONS RELATED TO SML1  

Question 1. Can we add new entries to our team?  

Yes, you can add new entries to your team and present them in the Deliverable C) 

Presentation of the team. 

Question 2. Do the team members have to be from EU?  

Not necessarily. 

Question 3. Do the IPRs remain with the team?  

Yes, the IPR will remain with the project team. 

Question 4. Is there any template to prepare the deliverables? 

All the templates for the deliverables of FABulous SML1 are available on the EMS platform.  

You may only use these templates to prepare the deliverables you will submit on EMS at 

the end of SML1. You are advised to read very carefully the instructions on the templates 

before starting preparing your deliverables. 

Question 5. When are the deadlines to submit deliverables for 
SML1 Call 2? 

The deadlines to submit deliverables of FABulous SML1 of Open Call 2 on EMS are the 

following:  

 

Description Deadline 

http://fabulous-fi.eu/guide-for-participants/
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a)   A service prototype 31 December 2015 at 12h00 (CET) 

b)   Business model and description of the 3D 

Printing application/service 
23 December 2015 at 17h00 (CET) 

c)   Presentation of the team 23 December 2015 at 17h00 (CET) 

d)   Plan for Phase 2 23 December 2015 at 17h00 (CET) 

e)   Other Deliverables and reports defined by 

Annex I of the S-GA (the applicants project 

proposal) 

23 December 2015 at 17h00 (CET) 

 

Question 6. What do you mean by "Service Prototype" exactly? 

By “Service Prototype” we mean the service/application prototype you are developing 

during SML1.  

The prototype will be described in the template provided for deliverable A and if available, 

you can give access to the application deployed through a link.  

During the project review, deliverable A must be presented as a software demonstration. 

You will show to the evaluation panel a functional prototype in which you have 

implemented FIWARE. 

 

Question 7. How is it going to be decided that the quality of the 
deliverables are good enough to get SML1 payment? 

The deliverables will be evaluated by a panel of 10 representatives who will assess the 

excellence and market potential of the innovative services and applications during the 

project review in January 2016 in Bilbao.  

The exact amount for SML1 will always be 18.000 euros. In order to get the 18.000 euros 

you have to submit deliverables of SML1 on time and they have to be presented and 

approved over the thresholds during the project review on the 12 & 13 of January 2016 in 

Bilbao.  

You do not need to present invoices or justify your expenses.  
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Each deliverable will be scored according to the following table:  

 

Scores may have decimals from 1.0, 1.1,..., 2.0, 2.1, ...4.3, 4.4,..., 5.0 

Question 8. Can I receive an advance of the 18.000 euros 
before the evaluation?  

It has been decided that the payment will be made after the approval of the deliverables, 

no advance will be possible. 

Question 9. Can I get the first 18.000 euros after the 
presentation in Bilbao and still not be allowed to SML2? 

Yes, you get the 18.000 euros if the deliverables are submitted on time and approved 

over the threshold but it does not ensure you to be part of SML2. At the end of the project 

review, a ranking of the projects will determinate which are the projects to go through 

SML2. 

Question 10. How many projects will be accepted to SML2? 

The number of projects going through SML 2 will depend of the quality of the results of 

SML1 projects. Out of the 33 projects, we estimate that approximately 50% of the 

projects will go through the SML2. 

 

Score Description 

1 
The deliverable does not adequately address the issues expected. 

There are serious deficiencies that impede reaching SML2.  

2 
While the deliverable broadly addresses the issues expected, there 

are significant deficiencies that would hinder SML2 implementation. 

3 

The deliverable addresses the issues expected well, although 

additional details would be necessary to facilitate SML2 

implementation. 

4 
The deliverable addresses the issues expected very well, although 

additional details would benefit SML2 implementation. 

5 
The deliverable successfully addresses all relevant aspects of the 

issues expected. Success in SML2 is highly probable. 
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QUESTIONS RELATED TO SML2 

Question 11. Is the industrial partner a technology partner or a 
customer that will use the solution?  

The industrial partner could be a technology partner or a customer, it could be a SME, a 

Start-up or an internet service society, as long as it is proved that the partner is 

necessary and add value to the project requirements.  

Question 12. Do the test and the industrial partner have to be 
in the EU?  

Not necessarily. 

Question 13. Is the industrial partner for SML2 mandatory?  

Yes, it is mandatory to have an industrial partner for SML2. You have to give all the 

information available on the industrial partner you will work with during SML2, if possible, 

we expect the name of this partner.  

Question 14. Do we have to share the funding in SML2 with 
the industrial partner? 

You manage the funding, you decide if you share or not with the industrial partner 

depending on the agreement you have with the industrial partner. There is no additional 

funding to cover industrial partner costs. 

Question 15. Is it possible to spin-off a startup from the 
company presenting the service?  

Yes, it is possible. 

 

QUESTIONS RELATED TO FIWARE 

Question 16. Is it possible to change the FIWARE technologies 
chosen in Application?  

Yes, you can change the FIWARE technologies chosen in a reasonable way, which means 

that you have to justify the changes and maintain the total number of FIWARE 

technologies.  
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Question 17. How do we get a permanent user account for 
FIWARE Lab? 

To get a permanent user account for FIWARE Lab, you have to register on the FIWARE 

Lab webpage. For all the questions about FIWARE, please check Pasquale Vitale’s 

presentation.  

Question 18. On which e-mail shall we send a request for 
FIWARE webinars?  

In order to get access to the webinars, please inform us by email 

(FAB_Opencall@carsa.es) indicating your Name and Last Name. 

At the moment, it is strongly recommended to participate to the FIWARE webinars. You 

may be ask to participate to training session during the project. 

 

QUESTIONS RELATED TO THE PROJECT REVIEW IN 
BILBAO 

Question 19. Is the complete team required to go to Bilbao or 
part of the team? 

It is up to each organisation to decide. You are all invited to come and present your 

projects but if only one person of the team can come, it is fine. 

Question 20. Will the Wi-Fi be available at the evaluation 
center? 

Yes, Wi-Fi will be available in Bilbao. 
 

Question 21. In Bilbao, will there be events other than our 
presentation?   

Your presence is required on the 12 & 13 January 2016 to present your deliverables to the 

project review. The objective is to organise a 2-days event with networking sessions, B2B 

meeting and investors meeting. 

mailto:FAB_Opencall@carsa.es
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QUESTIONS RELATED TO COMMUNICATION 

Question 22. What are the (co)branding requirements of the 
FABulous programme?  

For the instructions on the (co)branding requirements of the FABulous programme, please 

refer to the FABulous Basic Brand Guide available on EMS. 

Question 23. Can we have communication/networking support 
from the consortium during our project marketing to events 
and trade shows beyond the ones FIWARE is organising? 

No, it is not possible. 
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Project Partners 
 

 


